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First Driving Event of the Season -- JANE Maple Syrup Tour

Above:  Jaguars gather early at Johnson’s Restaurant for the tour to Parker’s Maple Barn in New Hampshire

Below, Row 1:  Carl Hanson’s XK120 and Ken Loring’s XK150 ready to roll
Mike and Patty Axford and Richard and Jan Gill in good spirits for the tour

Below, Row 2:  Part of the tour group awaiting route sheets
Awaiting our Maple Syrup Brunch at Parker’s Maple Barn

Photos by Dennis Eklof
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I know that some of our members or their mechanics are still fixing or preparing their cars 

for the season, while others have already been out and have started to appreciate their 

Cats during this beautiful spring weather.  And the best way to enjoy your Jags is to attend 

one or more of JANE’s activities.

   We at JANE try to have a variety of events for all our members’ tastes.  These events are centered on the purpose of our 

club.  And that purpose is the pleasure of a shared interest with pleasant and wonderful people, and using our Jaguars 

in a positive, spirited, and fun way with like-minded individuals.  Those shared interests might be working on cars, 

discussing the technical aspects of cars, or participating in the adventures and social side of our tours.  Some may want 

to come only to our monthly meetings to see friends, while others can’t wait for that party at someone’s house.  All in 

all, we want to foster deep and long-term friendships springing from our common passion for beautiful cars.  And based on the strong numbers of 

participants who have been coming out to events, I suspect that many share my feeling about JANE.  Nevertheless, there are still many who have 

not attended any of our happenings this year.  So please look at the calendar in this month’s Coventry Cat and plan to come have fun at some of 

our events.  Life is short, don’t wait ... make the time and you will be happy you did.

The month of May appears to be a busy month.  The first weekend began with the vintage races at Lime Rock May 4th and 5th, ran straight 

into the Autojumble on May 5th at Warren Cossitt’s shop, and finished with Jim Sambold, JANE’s Chief Judge, conducting this year’s Judges' 

Training session at Woburn Jaguar.  Coming up, we have the Adirondack Tour, organized by Carl Hanson, the weekend of May 18th to 21st.  And 

remember, our May meeting is being held at the Larz Anderson Auto Museum on Thursday (not Wednesday), May 24th, at 6 p.m.   This lawn 

event at the Museum, run by Ray and Sanda O’Brien, is always a cheerful evening that should not to be missed, and again this year it will have a 

new member focus, which was really popular last year.  And finally, a very special opportunity for you non-racers who would like to take your cars 

out on a real race course under controlled conditions ... Lime Rock Park in Lime Rock, Connecticut.  This is an opportunity to participate with 

other Jaguar owners in their Jags or other road cars in a group of people with similar levels of experience.  It’s not too late to sign up.  As you can 

see, we are starting our season off with a variety of events.

I want to extend many thanks for all of those who have volunteered to put on each event.  Without their dedication and willingness to step 

forward we would not exist.  If you have not volunteered but want to, and don’t know where to start, please call any member of the Board, anyone 

chairing an event, or just call me.  Let’s all jump in to make this the best car club of any marque in the Northeast.

All of our other events for the summer seem to be well under control by our able chairpeople.  Bruce Murray and Ed Avis are moving right along 

with plans for our signature event, our Concours and Jaguar Festival, and you can read monthly updates about the Concours planning in each issue 

of the Coventry Cat from now until the event takes place in August.  And I know that Dean Saluti, our Events Chair, has several new gatherings for 

later in the summer and early fall.  Be on the lookout for articles as these events are confirmed and placed on our calendar.  In the interim, please 

read our calendar on page 6 in this month’s Cat to see all the activities taking place within our club and with our partners’ organizations.

I am pleased to welcome Gus Niewenhous to the JANE Board of Directors.  Gus was elected in April to fill the remainder of Dave Randall’s 

term after Dave and Becky moved to Texas in March.  Gus has already attended his first Board meeting.    

In closing, my Jaguar XK120 OTS is now ready for the track and road.  The engine is finished and installed, the engine bay is cleaned up and 

painted, and the car looks and sounds great.  Lime Rock, here I come!

Happy Motoring!
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President’s Update - May 2012 

Lots To Do, So Little Time!           
By Michael Kaleel

Michael

EVEN IF YOU PREFER TO GET THE 
COVENTRY CAT BY MAIL,

CHECK IT OUT SOMETIME ON THE 
JANE WEBSITE

WWW.J-A-N-E.ORG

IT LOOKS BETTER THERE 
IN COLOR! 



JANE members 

Dave and Becky 

Randall have re-

ported that they 

are now settled into 

their new home in 

the Dallas suburb 

of Frisco, Texas.  

Although it’s not clear 

in the photo to the right, 

their XKR already has a new Texas license 

plate, and Dave is getting new tires for the 

car, but not even thinking about all-seasons 

or snow tires!  

The snow shovel that Dave has had since he 

was 13 years old even made the trip to Texas, 

though he looks forward to retiring it now.  (A 

snow shovel lasted that long in New England?)  

Quoting Dave, “We love it here”!
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From the Editor

Prebble

The Coventry Cat is the offi cial publica-

tion of the Jaguar Association of New 

England (JANE), a non-profi t organi-

zation of Jaguar enthusiasts that is a 

regional chapter of the national Jaguar 

Clubs of North America (JCNA).  JANE 

is incorporated in the Commonwealth of 

Massachusetts.

JANE Offi cers

President: Michael Kaleel, 617-338-8747, 
mkaleel@kaleelcompany.com

VP Events: Dean Saluti, 617-285-6565,
djsaluti@aol.com         

VP Membership: Ed Avis, 207-737-8258,
ed@avisfamily.com

Secretary: Betsy Taylor-Kennedy, 978-779-5213,
betsy@taylor-kennedy.com

Treasurer: Don Holden, 603-673-8167, 
donholden@rcn.com

Concours:  Bruce Murray, 781-729-1886,
       bruce.s.murray@verizon.net

Head Judge: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795, 
xkjagnut@comcast.net

Slalom:  Al Zanengo, 781-337-3744,
alzanengo@comcast.net 

Webmaster: Dennis Eklof, 978-448-2566, 
dennis.eklof@verizon.net

Traveler Contact: Gary Hagopian,                    
603-763-3093, g.hagopian@yahoo.com

Board Members

John Brady ● Margaret Caruolo ● Chuck Centore
Aldo Cipriano ● Dennis Eklof ● John Feng 
Ed Hall ● Lauren MacCarthy ● Tom Moses

Gus Niewenhous ●  Ray O’Brien ● Dean Saluti
Jennifer Taylor 

The Coventry Cat

Editor: Prebble Eklof, 978-448-2566, 
 prebble.eklof@verizon.net

Circulation: Ed Hall, 508-853-8193, 
eahall@charter.net

Send articles, info, and photos to: 
prebble.eklof@verizon.net    -or-
The Coventry Cat, 31 Ames Road,
 Groton, MA  01450-1963

Advertising: Carl Hanson, 781-275-2707, 
chansonjag@aol.com

Display Advertising Rates
An ad in The Coventry Cat currently reaches over 
350 households with excellent demographics. 
Rates are on an annual basis (12 issues):

Business Card (Members)     $60
                                           (Non-members)               $120
Quarter page                          $175
Half page                                $325
Full page                         $600
Inside back cover               $1200
Inside front cover               $1000

Back cover half page      $500

Visit JANE on the web at

w w w. j - a - n - e . o r g

Car Casting Call!

Boston Casting is seeking cars between
the years 1960 and 1987 for an upcoming fi lm project.

Shoots will be in Western Massachusetts
as well as the suburbs of Boston

in June, July, and August.

If you are interested and have an appropriate car,
send an email to

BostonPeriodCars@Gmail.com.

Please include a photo of your car,
the year, make, and model

as well as your contact information.

Please support 
our Coventry Cat

 advertisers.

Read their ads
throughout the Cat and give 

them
 your business

whenever you can.



Long-time JANE Member Carl Doane
 Passed Away Last September

Carl Doane passed away in Peterborough, NH, on September 
27, 2011, at the age of 96.  Carl was one of the fi rst members 
of JANE, and continued his membership until 2005.  Archi-
val photos show Carl enjoying many JANE events and dinner 
meetings. His antics at these meetings along with his friend 
Barry Breen are legendary. JANE wishes to convey sympathy 
to his family.

(Information provided by Carl Hanson.) 

    Where Does JANE Live?

Did you ever wonder where your fellow JANE members and associate members live – not just those 

members you see frequently, but ALL the current members (238 full members and 6 associate members)?  Here are some 

facts you may find interesting based on the mailing addresses provided during registration or from updates I’ve received:

JANE members list their hometowns in 12 U.S. states (1 in AZ, 13 in CT, 6 in FL, 1 in KY, 138 in MA, 16 in ME, 33 in NH,

1 in NJ, 14 in NY, 8 in RI, 1 in TX, and 8 in VT).

Four members live outside the U.S. (3 in Canada and 1 in Australia).

                     Weston, MA has more members (6) than any other town.

We’ve even created a Google map that will let you see the hometowns of all current members.  For the map, if you are logged in to the JANE 

website, select About JANE from the left column on the JANE Home Page and click on “see member location map” in the first paragraph.  For 

anyone who does not use the JANE website, the URL is http://g.co/maps/g6t83.  You should see a list of places on the left and a map.  If you don’t 

see the list, make sure you select “Show Panel” in the upper left corner of the screen.  Click on any of the locations and the map should zoom in to 

the selected location.  You can make the map smaller or larger to see any particular area.

That’s it for now!

Cheers (and happy motoring),

Ed Avis
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Carl Doane showing a badge collection

at a JANE event in 1991

Ed Avis

New JANE Members Who Joined in April

Welcome to:

   Bill Goldstucker    Franklin, MA    2000 XKR Convertible
   Albert and Sandra Slauenwhite  Kingston, MA    1956 XK140 OTS

Welcome Back to Former Member:

   David C. Reilly    Sudbury, MA    1968 E-Type OTS Series 1 1/2   

From the Membership Corner
By Ed Avis
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May

05 - Sat - 10 am Autojumble at Warren Cossitt’s Shop  Hyde Park, MA

06 - Sun - 10:30 am JANE Judges’ Training  Woburn Jaguar, Woburn, MA

18-21 - Weekend JANE Adirondack Tour  Saratoga Springs and Lake Placid, NY 

24 - Thurs - 6 pm * JANE on the Lawn at Larz Anderson  Larz Anderson Auto Museum, Brookline, MA

  

June

01-02 - Fri-Sat Jaguar Club Empire Division Drivers’ School Lime Rock Park, CT

03 - Sun - 10 am British by the Sea Auto Show  Harkness Memorial State Park, Waterford, CT

10 - Sun JCSNE Concours d’Elegance  Lyman Orchards, Middlefield, CT

15-17 Weekend Berkshire British Motorcar Festival  Lenox, MA

22-24 - Weekend VSCCA 2012 “Nooks and Crannies Tour”  The Heritage Hotel, Southbury, CT

27 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

July

15 -  Sun JANE Summer Slalom  Pequot Parking Facility, Hartford, CT

22 - Sun  JANE at Myopia Polo Match  Hamilton, MA

25 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

August

04 - Sat JANE Picnic on Scituate Harbor  Scituate, MA

10-12 - Weekend JANE Jaguar Festival and Concours d’Elegance Sturbridge Host Hotel, Sturbridge, MA

22 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

September

14-16 - Weekend British Invasion  Stowe, VT

26 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

30 - Sun - 9 am JANE Fall Slalom  Devens Air Base, Ayer, MA

October

06-07 - Weekend Owls Head Foreign Car Show  Owls Head, ME

07 - Sun Boston Columbus Day Parade  Boston, MA

24 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

27-28 - Weekend JANE “Pilgrim’s Path” Tour of Cape Cod  Cape Cod, MA

November

14 - Wed - 7 pm JANE Monthly Meeting  Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

December

02 - Sun - 3 pm JANE Holiday Party and Annual General Meeting TBA

* Note that this May Monthly Meeting will be on Thursday evening rather than our usual fourth 
Wednesday of the month, and that it will be at the Larz Anderson Auto Museum rather 

      than at our usual Wayside Inn meeting place.

Calendar 
of  Upcoming Events



At our April meeting Keith Carlson gave a presentation about his recent trip to the U.K. for the Goodwood Revival.  Photos below, left to right, 

are Keith talking about the event, Keith donning a long “period” coat often seen at the Revival, and Michael Kaleel thanking Keith for his fine 

program.  Keith’s presentation may cause some of us to give some thought to making reservations for the next Goodwood Revival!

Most of our monthly meetings are held on the fourth Wednesday of 

each month at Longfellow’s Wayside Inn in Sudbury, Massachu-

setts.  The Wayside Inn is a Massachusetts historic landmark, the oldest Inn still operating 

in the United States, serving travelers along the old Boston Post Road for almost 300 years.  

The Inn’s Old Bar room represents the oldest room in the Inn.  It is still in use today, and that’s 

where you’ll always find members already gathering by around 6 p.m. on our meeting nights.  

Our dinner meetings begin at 7 p.m. and are followed by a program.  It’s an opportunity to 

visit with your Jaguar friends, for new and existing members to meet each other, have a nice 

meal, and enjoy a good, car-related program.  
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 JANE Monthly Meetings



Our May monthly meeting at the Larz Anderson Auto 

Museum has traditionally been our dust-off, show-

and-shine event.  The Museum is a beautiful setting for this event 

on a spring evening.  The building and the grounds are beautiful.  And in 

case you don’t know this, the Museum is also home to “America’s oldest 

car collection.”   

The timing is perfect this year in that the Museum’s new exhibit, Britain 

Can Make It -- Postwar Progress Through Determination, In-

novation, Exportation ... featuring British cars ... will have just opened, 

so we will be among the first to see the new exhibit.  Check out the Museum’s website at www.larzanderson.

org for directions and more information about the Museum. 

This meeting is geared especially to all members who have joined JANE during the last two to three years.  Many of our newer members (as 

well as some longer-time members) don’t really know what some of our recurring annual events are all about.  So here’s your chance to find out 

everything you ever wanted to know about JANE, maybe things you didn’t even know to ask about!   For example:

What goes on at a Slalom?  What is a Tech Session?        

What is the Magical Mystery Tour?  What is the Myopia Polo event?

Why should I take my Jag to the Jaguar Festival and Concours?  

Is my car good enough for the Concours?  Furthermore, what is a Concours?

Should I take my Jag to British Car Day at Larz Anderson Auto Museum?  How can I become a Museum member?

What is the British Invasion in Stowe, VT?  What about the new Berkshire British Motorcar Festival in Lenox, MA?

What goes on at the Vintage Festival at Lime Rock Park over the Labor Day weekend?  

(Hint:  This year Sir Stirling Moss will be at the Vintage Festival at Lime Rock!)

What’s this about the various tours we schedule each season?

This spring it’s an Adirondack Tour, and this fall it’s a Cape Cod Tour!

Where can I actually run my Jaguar on a track?

What happens at our regular monthly meetings at Longfellow’s Wayside Inn in Sudbury?

As they have for several years now, Ray and Sanda O’Brien are again our hosts for the evening.  The event will start at 6 p.m., but many members 

always arrive early to socialize and get up-to-date with what’s going on with the club and other members.  Bring your Jaguar and park on the lawn.  

Weather permitting, we will have plenty of time to “kick the tires” and schmooze.  A very reasonable cash bar will be inside the Museum (no drinks 

are allowed outside per the Town of Brookline), and our catered dinner, this year by Catering by Chumley, will be served inside the Museum.  So 

the event will be held RAIN or SHINE!   

Here’s the menu

Bacon-wrapped Scallops  and  Chicken and Black Bean Wontons for appetizers

Roasted Beef Tenderloin with Red Wine Sauce  and  Shrimp stuffed with Gorgonzola and wrapped in Prosciutto

   Garden Salad and Grilled Vegetables Platter

Chocolate Banana Cream Pie

The food must be ordered and the caterer paid in advance, so please do not just drop in on the evening of the event.  

Please send your check for $35 per person, made out to JANE, by May 17th, to:

Ray O’Brien

72 Rawson Road

 Brookline, MA 02445
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Upcoming Events
May Monthly Meeting - JANE on the Lawn at LAAM

Thursday, May 24th

Ray and Sanda O’Brien
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Scenes from Previous May Meetings at LAAM



Check out their website at http://saratogaautomuseum.org/invitational.

 On Sunday, May 20th, we will drive scenic back roads through the Adirondack 

Mountains to the Lake Placid area.  We’ll be at the Crowne Plaza Resort and Golf 

Club in Lake Placid Sunday evening, and a group farewell dinner is being planned 

for that evening.

If you’ve not already done so, please let Carl Hanson, our tour organizer, know 

your plans, what car you will be taking, and a mobile number contact so we can 

keep in touch along the way if we need to.  Carl is at chansonjag@aol.com or 

781-275-2707.   
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If you’ve not yet made 
plans to join our Ad-

irondack Tour to Saratoga 
Springs and Lake Placid, 
you may just have to read in 
the June Cat about the good 
time we will have had!  The 

blocks of rooms that were being held for 

our group at special rates have all been 

booked or released, but if there is still anyone out there who 

is not signed up but would really like to do this tour, call Carl 

Hanson, who may have some suggestions on other hotels in 

the areas that we are staying that you may try to book.

For those adventurous members who are signed on, 

here’s your last reminder to be packed up and ready to roll 

on Friday morning, May 18th.   Hook up with other members 

to caravan, or go your own route at your own pace, but plan 

to be there by Friday evening.    

We will spend Saturday, May 19th, at the Saratoga Auto 

Museum for their “Spring Invitational Foreign Car Show,” 

where our Jaguars will be parked together on the grounds.  

Car Show at Saratoga Auto Museum

Carl Hanson

Adirondack Tour
Saratoga Springs and Lake Placid, NY - May 18 - 21

S A L E S               *               S E R V I C E               *               R E S T O R A T I O N

M   O   T   O   R   C   A   R   S
I N C O R P O R A T E D

333 Cooke Street       *       Plainville, CT  06062

1991 Jaguar XJS Collection Classic Roadster
Signal red with black, and in phenomenal condition, as it should be with only $38K miles.

Truly a great investment, as the prices have been steadily climbing on these timeless collectibles!  
Especially for this last year “Dual Headlight” Collection Classic.  

This one is truly a must-see in person to appreciate.  Seeking $14,900.   
Motorcars Incorporated.  Jaguar Sales, Service, and Restoration since 1977.  800-899-1055

For multiple pictures and other inventory:  www.motorcarsinc.com.



The Jaguar Club of Southern New England will have its 38th Annual Concours on Sunday, June 10th, at Lyman 

Orchards, Middlefield, CT.  More information is available at JCSNE’s website, www.JCSNE.org.
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Other Happenings

JCSNE Concours
Middlefi eld, CT - June10

Jaguar Club Empire Division Lime Rock Driver’s School
 Lime Rock Park, CT - June 1 - 2

One last reminder that this year’s event will be the weekend after Memorial Day, Friday and Saturday, 
June 1 and 2.  If you want to participate but have procrastinated, get in touch with Charles Bordin immediately to see what you 

need to do about getting in (cbordin123@aol.com, home phone 914-725-1274, or office phone 914-968-5700).

Berkshire British Motorcar Festival --  A Celebration of  All Things British
Lenox, MA - June 15 - 17

This year’s VSCCA Tour will  revolve around the 
Heritage Hotel in Southbury, CT, a beautiful area 

of Connecticut.  As always, you do not have to be a VSCCA member 

to join this tour.  A vintage sports car is preferred, even recommended, 

though any sports or touring car is welcome.  

For information about the event, including the dinner 

menu and registration information, contact:

Ed Hyman at edhyman@charter.net

 or 860-355-1804,

 or

Bob and Cindy Webber at rednelf@aol.com 

or 203-244-1442.

VSCCA “Nooks and Crannies” Tour
Southbury, CT - June 22 - 24

It’s bigger and better this year.  Make your plans now to attend 
the Berkshire British Motorcar Festival.  It will be held on the grounds of 

Shakespeare & Company in Lenox, MA, in walking distance of downtown Lenox, on Father’s 

Day Weekend, June 15 - 17.

You are cordially invited to participate in this newest celebration of British Motorcars and 

lifestyle.  There will be something of interest for just about everyone throughout the weekend 

-- back roads touring, a British marketplace, a Registrant’s Reception.  A street party on 

Friday night will feature a live band.  The Shakespeare & Company staff, the Lenox Chamber 

of Commerce, and the staff of the Berkshire British Motorcar Festival will be working hard 

to make this truly a “Most Significant Motorcar Event” and one that is sure to be recognized 

and to grow over the coming years.  

In the meantime, you may find much more information about the festival ... a complete 

list of events, rules/fees, registration packet, directions, etc. at www.berkshiremotor-

carfestival.com, or you may email Michael Gaetano, the event’s organizer, at 

mgaetano@berkshiremotorcarfestival.com for any additional information you 

may need.  



CONCOURS RAFFLE AND SILENT AUCTION

Don’t forget, we need items for the raffl e and the silent auction.

Jaguar-related items are preferred,

but other good-quality and special interest items are accepted and appreciated.

Please send any items you wish to donate to:

 Ed Hall, c/o H&H Delivery Inc., 225 West Street, Berlin, MA 01503  

Alternatively, bring your items to one of our monthly meetings, and someone will make sure they 

are delivered to Ed.  We’re collecting things now!

Update
By Bruce Murray and Ed Avis

The Concours Website Is Nearly Ready for Prime Time

Mohan Rao has bought the www.janeconcours.com domain for five years.  The web-page designer will 
have migrated the site from its present location and also set up credit card and PayPal payments by the end of 

April.  Mohan, Ed Avis, and Bruce Murray will test the transactions by the first week of May to make sure all is well.  
There needs to be some coordination work to ensure that JANE gets the money from the credit card companies, and 
with any luck we should be on the air by mid-May.

Sponsorship
Our list of sponsors continues to grow, and we now have four commitments:

Woburn Jaguar  -  Shasta Tek Solutions PVT Ltd.  -  KTR Motorsports  -  Donovan Motorcar Service

John Brady and Carl Hanson are approaching other past and potential sponsors and gift-givers this month.  This will 

help us have a substantial event this year.

Mailings

With the move to online registration, our mailings for the Concours will take a different format this year.  Instead 
of a multi-page brochure with schedule, registration form, division and class information, etc., we will be sending 
out a single postcard-sized mailing with instructions on where to find all the information and how to register (and 
pay) via the website.  This will streamline the registration process, reduce mailing and printing costs, and save many 
hours of laboriously stuffing envelopes.  Those who prefer to send a check in the mail have two options -- either print 
the form from the website and mail it in, or contact Ed Avis and he’ll send you a complete registration package as in 
previous years.
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JANE 2012 Jaguar Festival and Concours
August 10 - 12 -- Sturbridge, MA 

Bruce Murray and Ed Avis

JANE Concours Co-Chairs
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2012 Concours Sponsorship

JAGJAGJAGJAGUARUARUAR XXXXJJJ SSSUUUPPPEERRSSSPPPOOORRTTT JAGJAGJAGJAGJAGUARUARUARUAR XXXKKK--RRRR--SSSSS JAGJAGJAGJAGJAGUARUARUAR XXXFFF--RRRRR

JAGUAR WOBURN
394 Washington St., Woburn    888-615-2739gt , 

WoburnJaguar.com
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Last month I briefly explained the 
JANE Concours with its three 

divisions that members can choose 
to enter based on their particular 
car and intestinal fortitude. Now 
let’s move on to preparing the car 
for that big day.

So you’ve decided to show your car in the 

JANE Concours. Congratulations! Regardless 

of what division and class you enter, your car must be clean inside and out. 

Cleanliness is checked in almost every area by concours judges, and the 

maximum deductions can be quite high. This emphasizes the importance 

of a pristine entry. A car can be perfect with all original equipment, no 

dents or scratches, wood in flawless condition, seats look as though they’d 

never been sat in, but if the owner fails to vacuum the carpet properly, 

leaves wax residue on the trim, or neglects to clean brake dust off the 

wheels, this can mean the difference between first place and not placing 

at all. After all, it wasn’t dirty when it rolled off the line in Coventry.

In the interest of space in Coventry Cat and the readers’ attention 

spans, this article will brush upon only the important areas on the car to 

clean and suggest various tools and techniques to get the job done. I will 

refrain from going into depth on any particular process, and I will not 

recommend any particular product brands. This I may save for a future 

article (but I could probably write a whole book on that subject).

EXTERIOR DETAILING
The first thing the judges see is 

the outside of the car. So make believe 

you’re a judge and evaluate your car. Do 

you have minor paint scratches, dusty 

wheels, dirt piled up in the back edge 

of your rocker panels, bug carcasses 

stuck to your windshield and head-

lights? Even if you think you are the 

most meticulous car detailer, you’d be 

surprised at what you may find. Now, 

there’s a quick way to get most of the 

job done, and that is sending the car 

to a professional detailer. They’ll do a 

satisfactory job (and it will cost you), 

then you can touch up little things the 

night before the show.

But for those of you who are gluttons for punishment and wish to 

do it yourself, a thorough detailing can take up to three hours or more 

to achieve a concours finish. Here is the proper order for cleaning the 

exterior:

Wash.  There are hundreds of shampoos on the market. Get one 

that you like or is recommended by a reliable source, and use a sponge 

or wash mitt, a soft-bristled brush, and a couple of buckets. Follow by 

rinsing and drying with a lint-free towel or super absorbent chamois 

cloth so you won’t get water spots.  Note: Wash the wheels and tires last 

so brake dust won’t transfer to the rest of the car from the brush.

Clay.  Detailing clay exfoliates contaminants on the paint surface 

that won’t come off with soap and water. Clay is mildly abrasive but won’t 

damage paint surfaces when used properly. This step is important to do 

to remove harmful residues as well as prep the paint for a flawless polish 

and wax.  Note: Detailing clay should be used only once or twice a year 

depending on the car’s use and exposure to the environment. Using clay 

more frequently will dull clear-coat finishes.

Polish.  This step is necessary to remove minor scratches, scuffs, 

swirl marks, and pitted areas. Polishing can be done by hand or with a 

power polishing tool, but the end result should be a perfectly smooth 

paint finish.

Wax.  The final step toward that ultimate shine. Waxes don’t have 

abrasives or cleaning properties, they serve to give paint depth and ap-

pear liquid while repelling rain and other contaminants. Waxes may also 

be applied by hand or with a polisher. They come in natural forms, like 

Brazilian carnauba wax (not to be confused with a Brazilian wax job), 

and synthetic, made from polymers and acrylic resins.

Now the paint looks good, but that’s only a part of the exterior. If your 

car is a soft-top convertible it should be cleaned and protected with an 

appropriate product. Canvas tops need different protectants than vinyl 

tops, but both should look factory fresh when you are finished treating 

them: no tears, stains, or faded spots.

Tires and wheels also have to be clean. Those of you with wire wheels 

know how hard it is to keep those spokes clean. Too bad! The judges will 

see if mud and brake dust are present, but they will also deduct if you did 

clean and polish those wheels but left globs of compound between the 

spokes. Get that soft-bristled brush in there and make those wheels sing. 

Also, make sure if you apply some tire-shining product that it doesn’t 

run all over the wheels.

Trim.  On some Jag-

uars, there may be more 

trim than paint! Trim con-

sists of chrome bumpers, 

chrome embellishments, 

window molding, door 

gaskets, hood ornaments, 

windshield wipers, etc. 

With all these different 

materials, you will need 

several products to en-

hance and protect them. 

If your car’s trim is fairly 

new and in good condi-

tion, simple protectants 

will make them stand out. 

For example, if the rubber door gaskets look good, simply clean them off, 

spray on a vinyl and rubber protectant, let it sit a few minutes and then 

wipe off the excess. This will not only make them shine, it will prolong 

their life by keeping them from dry rotting. This same protectant can be 

sprayed on plastic and rubber trim all around the car. If the black plastic 

or rubber trim of your car is faded there are products that, when applied, 

will bring back that new black appearance … at least temporarily.

Chrome, when in good shape, needs only a polishing with a chrome 

detailing product applied with a clean dry cloth. But what about those 

minor scuffs or that white chalky oxidation that can happen? The an-

swer: steel wool. No, that’s not a typo. Automotive stores carry various 

grades of steel wool. Ask for grade 0000 (that’s four zeros). This super 

fine steel wool will not scratch chrome, but works like detailing clay to 

remove contaminants on the chrome’s surface. Once the contaminants 

are gone you’re left with clean, super shiny chrome.

Tracey Levasseur

Clean That Car!
Part 2 of  a multi-part article on everything you need to know about our annual Concours

By Tracey Levasseur



from forming or widening for as long as possible. The same wax you use 

on your car’s paint can serve the same function on the wood trim without 

buying additional product. Application is the same as on the paint, just 

make sure to avoid getting wax on other surfaces or carpet.

For all the plastic bits, a vinyl and plastic protectant with UV protec-

tion works best to achieve that shiny, new look. This kind of protectant 

can be very slick when applied liberally. Make sure to spray or wipe it 

on, let it sit on the surface for a few minutes, and then thoroughly wipe 

off excess.

Glass.  When your car is judged, all windows must be up. So it’s 

important to assure all glass is clean inside and out, free of protectant 

overspray, bug guts, bird droppings, and streaks. A good cleaning should 

be done after all the interior and exterior work is complete, and a touch-

up upon arrival on the show grounds, especially if you drove it there. And 

don’t forget to clean those headlights as well.

If you’re entered in Champion or Special Divisions you’ll need to 

clean your engine and boot compartments. In Champion, not only is the 

condition and originality of your engine judged, but cleanliness is also 

scrutinized. Your boot compartment must be clean and contain only those 

items that came with the car from Coventry: spare tire, tool kit, operator’s 

manuals, etc. For Special Division, the judges will inspect the boot and 

engine compartments for condition and cleanliness, not authenticity. So 

these spaces will also need careful attention.

This sounds like an awful lot of work, and it is. But if you get a regular 

cleaning routine going on your car, then most of this stuff may not need 

to be done, leaving you with just touching up on the morning of the show. 

If you follow these cleaning tips, your car will be immaculate and you 

will have an edge over your competition at the concours.

INTERIOR DETAILING
The inside of your car, depending on the model, may have even more 

parts to clean. But since a judge also inspects all visible areas inside the 

vehicle, it’s essential that it looks as clean as it did when new, sitting at 

the dealership.

Before cleaning anything, purge the car of any objects that were 

NOT part of the car when it left Coventry. This includes the ice scraper, 

the paraphernalia hanging from the rearview mirror, and any objects 

in plain sight. You can stash them in closed cubbies or the glovebox, 

where judges don’t go, if they fit. If you’re entered in Champion Division 

don’t put your junk in your trunk, because that needs to be cleaned and 

judged as well!

Since a complete interior cleaning can take up to five hours it’s best to 

split the tasks over a couple days. Also, as with exterior, interior cleaning 

should be tackled in proper order:

Vacuum.  Use a good plug-in vacuum to clean carpets, under the 

floor mats, and in between the seat piping (where applicable). Don’t 

forget the headliner! You’d be surprised at the stuff that sticks to a cloth 

headliner. Vacuuming these areas helps assess where you may have to 

use a rug shampoo or other liquid cleaner to remove stains.

Overall wash.  Next, fill a bucket with water and an all-purpose 

cleaning product mild enough to use on plastic, leather, wood, and metal. 

Using a cloth rag, go over all surfaces, dashboard, door panels, door gaskets 

and door sills, roof pillars, seats, pedals, steering wheel, and occasional 

tables (where applicable). These areas are judged, so should be spotless. 

For those heater vents, first blow them out with compressed air (the kind 

to clean computer keyboards). It may be necessary to take q-tips dipped 

in cleaner and remove dust from the vent veins.

Protectants.  These products have two purposes: to protect their 

intended surfaces and to give a shine or like-new 

appearance. Jaguar interiors have various materials 

requiring several different products. 

Leather is most prevalent, and there are several 

products available to keep it soft and supple. Use a 

leather conditioner to maintain that newness and 

prevent future cracking and tearing. Conditioner 

is like hand lotion, apply it liberally to the surface 

(remember some Jaguars have leather on the dash-

board, door panels, and steering wheel, so condition 

those as well), and let it soak in for a few minutes 

before wiping off excess with a lint-free cloth.

Wood veneer resides in most Jaguars, and as we 

know, over time the clear finish begins cracking. It’s 

unavoidable. However, this doesn’t mean the wood 

is beyond protection. Whether your car’s veneer is 

cracked or not, it should be treated with a product 

that offers UV protection and sealant to keep cracks 
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Jim Sambold, JANE’s Chief Judge, conducting his review meeting with the judges prior 

to the judging getting started at our 2011 Concours

Judges at work at our 2011 Concours



The meteorological gods smiled down upon our band of merry motorists once again, as our 

annual "dust-off" event to Parker's Maple Barn took place this year on Sunday, April 1st 

... ya, no foolin', April Fools Day.  Yes, the starting point was the same, at Johnson's Restaurant on Rt. 119 in 

Groton, MA, and yes, the destination remained the same, Parker's.  However, this year we had some new routes, new old 

roads, with lots of twists and turns and scenery, and some fun points of interest for questions.  So for those of you who 

said, "been there, done that," you missed a good one this year.

Our presence was ingratiated by a cameo appearance by none other than our own Top Cat of JANE, our President, 

Michael Kaleel.  Michael had a prior conflicting engagement, so couldn’t join us for the tour, but he came to chat with us 

at Johnson's and then saw us off on our journey.  

We had two groups, each group following a separate set of instructions and answering different questions.  Team B 

followed Carl in his 1950 XK120 coupe, taking the more southerly route.  The only complaint I heard was trying to keep up 

with Carl.  It's a Jag and it's a sports car, it's supposed to be driven "briskly"!  Team A followed me and my daughter, Victoria (Tori, as she wants to 

be called now), in our newly-acquired ultraviolet-colored 2005 X-Type Wagon, just arrived from Michigan the day before with only 33,000 miles 

on it.  Sorry, I digress!  We twisted and turned our way through many back country roads, crossing over and passing by several scenic covered 

bridges, eventually converging on Parker's, meeting up with our other teammates.

As usual, we had our own dining room, which has now become part of the annual 

experience, so we can talk and laugh and answer the rally questions, and just enjoy 

our camaraderie uninterrupted by the rest of the guests.  The winners of this year’s 

rally questions were the undaunted Eklofs, Dennis and Prebble, with, I believe, one 

wrong answer.  They were the recipients of the  coveted Parker's Maple Barn 1/2 pint 

of Grade A Amber maple syrup (and sometimes automatic transmission additive, 

for a "sweet"-running transmission).  We had two second-place finishes, one from 

team A, the Taylor-Kennedy clan, and the Richardsons on Team B, both receiving 

the FAA-approved, carry-on luggage size for liquids, in the collectable tin.  

This year we had a surprise appearance by that jolly old elf, so lively and quick, I 

knew in a moment it must be Saint Nick.  Yes, Santa and Mrs. Claus were relaxing from 

their whirlwind job back in late December, and decided to go incognito (actually Bill 

and Deb Richardson) in their bright red XJS convertible, with white interior no less, 

rather than use their sleigh and 

reindeer.  Michelle, 

the owner of Park-

er's, told Santa she 

was a very good girl 

this year, and had 

her picture taken 

with Santa.

We also did 

something new this 

year and present-

ed Michelle with a 

framed certificate 

of appreciation 

from JANE, which 

she said she'd mount on her wall of fame for all to see. She thanked us 

and invited us back for next year. 

So there you have it, another great start for JANE's calendar of events 

this year.  Many thanks to Carl Hanson, my mentor, friend, navigator, 

and all-round nice guy for helping me put this event together. 
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Bruce Whitmore

Maple Syrup Tour to Parker’s Maple Barn
By Bruce Whitmore - Photos by Dennis Eklof

Event Reports

     Bruce Whitmore and Carl Hanson announcing the 

winners of the rally questions

     Bruce Whitmore presenting Michelle with a Certifi cate of Appreciation 

from JANE for their hosting this event for several years now

     Michelle, owner of Parker’s, with “Santa,” our 

own Bill Richardson



The design was good enough 

for a version of it to be used for the 

JCNA National Concours hosted by 

JANE in August 1987.  An original 

patch and a keychain with this logo 

resides in the JANE archives. 

Harry Parkinson updated the 

logo in June 2001, replacing the 

“blue leaper” with a white one and 

cleaning up some of the details. 

Today’s logo has been unchanged 

since then.

So what should we do about the 

imitation?  One suggestion is that 

our esteemed President, Michael 

Kaleel, should contact their club president and arrange for joint meetings, 

preferably somewhere on the Riviera.  What about it, Michael?  Plunder 

our club treasury? Here is their address: Jaguazur@yahoo.com.  Our 

bags are packed!

As Inspector Poirot would say, 

“Very interesting.”  Is it a coinci-

dence, or is it an imitation?  How 

should we react? Call out our law-

yers? Cipriano, Moses, and Gordon 

all stand ready for our defense. Or 

should we be proud of our logo? As 

the sage once said, “Imitation is the 

sincerest form of flattery.” 

A little sleuthing on the Internet 

finds the website of the club, “Jag-

uazur French Riviera Club,” at www.

jaguazur.com.  It appears to be an 

active club with beautiful Jaguars 

and events much like ours … rallies, 

parties, polo matches … all along the 

French Riviera. It doesn’t get much better than that!  The website reveals 

that Jaguazur was founded in 2007, a relatively young organization 

compared to JANE.  (Our club, JANE, is a reorganization in 1986 of the 

original New England Jaguar club, NEXKA, founded in 1968.) 

This discovery raises the question of origin of our own logo?  Who 

designed it, and when?  Some more sleuthing was required to find out 

this piece of history. Telephone interviews with JANE veterans yielded 

nothing, but everybody said, “Ask Gary.”  Yes, Gary Hagopian knew 

where to go to get the story … Barry Breen from Windham, NH. Barry 

was one of the original members of JANE when it was reorganized and 

renamed by Peter Gould and others.  Peter was the owner of British Auto, 

now SNG Barratt, in Manchester, NH. Barry said that he commissioned 

a commercial artist to come up with the design in 1986 as part of the 

reorganization.  He didn’t recall the name of the artist, but did say he 

paid her a small fee for the design. 
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Long-time JANE members from Long 

Island, NY, Stephen and Barbara Ring, 

were surprise attendees at our March 

meeting.  We always enjoy seeing them at our an-

nual Concours, but it is unusual to have them attend 

a monthly meeting, coming from a good distance. As a 

knowledgeable expert on Jaguar collectibles, Stephen 

generally shows up with something interesting.  This 

time it was a whopper … a grille badge from a French 

Jaguar club that is very similar to JANE’s logo!

What a Coincidence!  Copy of  JANE Logo Spotted in France? 
By Carl Hanson

Carl Hanson

Stephen and Barbara Ring

Grille Badge from Jaguazur French Riviera Club

Photo by John Romano

Original 1986 version of JANE logo

Photo by Carl Hanson

Original patch from 1987 National Concours

Photo by Carl Hanson

Current JANE logo by Harry Parkinson 2001
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Hagerty specializes in collector cars and their adopted 

parents. Both deserve pampering – care and expertise 

you won’t �nd in the practices of general insurance 

companies. Call your local Hagerty agent below for a 

consultation. The doctor is always in.

BECAUSE BABIES

SPECIALISTS
need

  Classic Car Insurance 

Michael A. Bernier

MALLARD INSURANCE

Auto  Home  Life  Business

5 Coliseum Avenue

Suite 303

Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257

F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com
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53 STILSON ROAD ~ WYOMING, RI 02898 ~ 401.539.3010 ~ JAGWILLIE@IDS.NET ~ www.BASSETTJAG.COM 

NOW ONLINE 

PARTS CATALOGS & UPHOLSTERY KITS  
online at www.bassettjag.com and visit our parts store @ www.bassettjaguar.com 

 

Please visit our EBay store for misc. items and auction specials. 
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Aluminum Cooling Fan Systems
LED Upgrades & More
for Most Classic & Vintage
British & European Cars

Jaguar © Ferrari © Porsche  ©  Bentley
Lotus © Lamborghini  ©  Rolls-Royce

Mercedes-Benz © Aston Martin

v12s

www.v12s.com

We Specialize In

XKE·XJ6·XJS Parts

· New · Used

· Remanufactured

Also Give Us a Call

For Your Vintage

Racing Needs

Terry’s Jaguar Parts
117 East Smith Street

Benton, IL  62812

For information & catalog:

Call 800-851-9438 or Fax 618-438-2371

On the web at

www.terrysjag.com
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OTHER THINGS

FOR SALE ... or Free!

PARTS FOR SALE

CLASSIC JAGUAR PARTS - Buying and 

selling Jaguar parts for XKs, E-Types, and 

Saloon models.  Please contact John Brady 

(781-454-9706, jbrady5282@aol.com) or Tom 

Brady (617-901-6988, tbrady312@aol.com) 

for our current parts/price list or if you are 

interested in selling  parts or tools.  Interested 

in large and small lots.  Located in Bedford 

and Brockton, MA.     (8/09)

Set of 4 Winter Wheels & Tires - XJR 

2004 4 Winter HanKook Icebear 245/45 R 

18 100R tires mounted on Tire Rack chrome 

wheels purchased with 2004 Jaguar XJR + 20 

flat lugnuts - STILL FOR SALE!! REDUCED 

TO MOVE!!    Location: Wayside Inn Road, 

Framingham, MA 01701 ;   Price: $500 obo .  

Ad placed by RichardDGill .  Phone: 508-788-

0026. E-Mail: RIKI4455@aol.com.   (1/09)

Literature and Manuals - I am thinning my 

collection of owners and service manuals and 

some brochures of mostly duplicates.  Please 

contact me with your wants or needs.  All 

items are factory originals, no reprints.  Items 

only through 1968.   Location: Hampton, 

NH.  Ad placed by Jim Sambold.  Phone: 

603-918-8795.  E-Mail: xkjagnut@comcast.

net.  (6/10)

CARS FOR SALE

1971 XKE 4.2 - Original owner.  Never 

restored.  Good running condition.  85,000 

miles.  Regency red with beige interior.  Price:  

$27,500.  Ad placed by Al Jaszek.  Email: 

buyer_jag@verizon.net  (10/10) 

1961 MK2 - Black with red leather interior.  

The leather interior is in great shape.  Needs 

a new headliner.  Odometer reads 31,900.  

Car has been sitting a while, but there is no 

rust on it.  Chrome is in good condition.  The 

car has been cosmetically restored, and the 

Michelin tires are like new.  Asking Price:  

$19,000.  Ad placed by Kathy Curtiss.  Email:  

kcurtiss2002@yahoo.com.  (12/03)

1986 XJ6 - Original owner.  Approximately 

37,000 miles.  Car serviced by Woburn 

Foreign Motors.  After warranty period 

serviced at Brookline Jaguar.  Always garaged, 

excellent condition, currently in Falmouth, 

MA.  Can get it to Boston if need be.  Price:  

$8,000.  Ad placed by Jim Stone.  Phone: 

617-571-9922 or 617-787-2497.  E-Mail: jhs@

bu.edu  (10/10) 

1964 3.8 S Type: Purchased from estate of 

original owner, who was in diplomatic service.  

Car is rust free and accident free, all body 

panels are extremely straight and fi t extremely 

well.  Original Opalescent Green exterior was 

resprayed black sometime in mid '70's.with 

cinnamon interior.  New torque converter, fuel 

pumps and tires.  Location: Hampton, NH.  

Price: $9,999.  Ad placed by Jim Sambold.   

Phone: 603-918-8795.  Email: xkjagnut@

comcast.net.  (6/10) 

Dates in parentheses indicate the issue in which the ad first appeared.  Classifieds are also available on our website at 
www.j-a-n-e.org, where they are updated as they come in, so check there often for new arrivals!  Classified ads are free 
for JANE members and $15 per insertion for non-members.  All ads will expire after three issues unless renewed!

You can easily place, change, renew, or remove your ad online at the JANE website!  Or contact Carl Hanson, 40 Springs 
Road, Bedford, MA 01730, phone 781-275-2707, or E-mail chansonjag@aol.com.  Send text and photos via email, or by 
mail for free scanning service.  Non-members may make checks payable to “JANE, Ltd.” at the address above or remit via 
PayPal to sales@jcna.com.

Classifi ed Ads

1974 XKE Series 3 (V12) - Last year 

made by British Leyland.  Single owner from 

South Shore of Massachusetts.  Low mileage, 

recorded 43,146 miles in 36 years.  Always 

garaged and rust free.  Very few around with 

factory AC and 4-speed option.  Service has 

been maintained professionally throughout 

life, and the records have been kept.   Regency 

red.  Shown with black soft top, also comes 

with original black hard top, used only once.  

Car is driven only a few times a year and 

only in good weather.  Engine maintains a 

consistent oil pressure, runs fl awlessly, and 

the car has a current inspection sticker.  This 

car runs well on the road, is professionally 

maintained, and I am looking for someone 

who will respect the vehicle for what it is 

and care for it as I have.   $45,000 or best 

reasonable offer, with some body parts and 

miscellaneous parts included in the price.  Ad 

placed by Paul Samuelian.  Phone: 617-696-

9363 Offi ce, 617-750-2180 Cell.   (6/11)

Set of 4 Mounted, all-season Michelin 

tires.  235-50 R-17.  Mounted on 4 Jaguar 05s 

type alloy wheels, lug nuts included.  These 

are top-of-the-line tires, very low miles.  $500 

or make me an offer.  Ad placed by Robert 

Crockett.  Phone:  207-623-3641.  Email 

pgcrockett@yahoo.com.   (7/11)

A real 1964 Lotus 7 , 948cc -  Full 

ownership history.  Current VSCCA logbook.  

Completely rebuilt 2008-09.  Maintained 

by KTR.  Excellent condition and beautiful 

interior.  Asking $27,900.  Ad placed by 

Michael Kaleel.  Phone:  617-680-2783.    

(08/11) 

1970 BMW 2800 CS Coupe reconfi gured 

as 3.0 four-speed - Very good all-around 

condition.  New seats, carpeting and mats, 

new stainless exhaust from manifold, new 

brakes, rebuilt HVAC, carb kits, and other 

spare parts.  Sits on 15” Racing Dynamics 

wheels with Yoko Advan db tires, with original 

14” wheels and tires for winte3r storage 

(protecting the Advans).  Custom cover, parts 

manual, and two-volume service manual.    

$14,900.  Ad placed by Keith Carlson.  Phone:  

617-333-9660.  Email:  kfc-bhlmilton@

comcast.net  (11/11)

Snow tires:   Four Mastercraft Glacier Grip 

II, 205/60 R15.  Less than 1,000 miles use. 

$65/pair.  Ad placed by Keith Carlson.   Phone:  

617-333-9660.  Email:  kfc-bhlmilton@com-

cast.net.  (11/11)

Engine for Sale - I am currently rebuilding a 

3.8 Liter XK engine.  It will be totally brought 

back to factory specs.  Block is rebored .020” 

oversized and new Mural 9:1 ration pistons 

installed.  Top of the block is resurfaced.  

Crankshaft is reground and polished.  Con-

necting rods are rebuilt with new, small-end 

bushings.  The head has new valves, valve 

springs, guides, and seals.   The head-to-

block surface is refaced.  New bearings, 

timing chains, and chain guides are fitted.  

The engine will be complete by May and will 

be running on a test stand for your inspec-

tion and whatever testing you would like to 

do.  The engine mounts, oil filter housing, 

carburetors, and water pump can be fitted 

to match your car.  The engine is guaranteed.  

Engine installation can be provided.  I have 

3.4 and 4.2 Litre engines that can be rebuilt as 

well.  Extensive pics can be sent via email by 

request.   Location:  York, ME.  Ad placed by 

Weston Keyes.  Phone: 207-363-5338.  Email: 

westonkeyes@hotmail.com   (2/12)

Women’s “Jaguar Essence” Silk Scarf 

- This scarf makes a wonderful gift for a 

lady Jaguar lover’s birthday, anniversary, 

holiday, etc. Purchase includes wrapping in 

heavy-weight gold striped tissue paper and 

secured with a Scarfsense gold foil seal.  Order 

online at http://scarfsense.com/collection/

jaguar-essence.  Call me should you have 

any questions.  Location: National Delivery.  

$42.95.  Ad placed by Kathy Gorbach.  Phone:  

508-277-2737.  Email: kgorbach@yahoo.

com.  (4/12)



   Jaguar Association of  New England                      23



Jaguar Association of New England
           31 Ames Road • Groton, MA  01450-1963

aguar Associatiooonnnn of New Eng

Coventry Cat
The

May

2012

Mailing Label

Many of us are fortunate enough 

to have arrived at a point in life that 

once seemed like a distant fantasy. 

Now the question is, how long can 

it continue? At the Kaleel Company, 

we leverage our 40 years of experi-

ence and success to create strategies 

designed to solidify and potentially 
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you experience life changing events. 

Whether it concerns your family or 

business, when you need specialized 

advice and leadership on retirement, 

estate, or investment planning,  

we suggest you call us. We’ll make 

sure that you’re well prepared to deal 
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that come with a changing life.
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The Kaleel Company, Inc.
77 Franklin Street, Suite 501
Boston, MA 02110
617.338.8747 Phone
617.338.9410 Fax

“This is what we’ve spent  

 a lifetime working for…
     

we love every minute of it… 
    we don’t want it to stop….

   so how do we make   
sure it doesn’t?”

Lives change.
Needs change.SM


